Patient Participation Group
(PPG)

Hetherington Group Practice and Pavilion Medical Centre

Tuesday 20 May 2014
6:30pm-8pm @ Hetherington Group Practice
MINUTES

Present:
HGP/PMC members: PC, FG and AW
Practice Members: Dr Adrian McLachlan & Dorcas Smith
Apologies: BT, LA and PC
Changes to Management
It was noted that David Whitehead has now left the practice and that Dorcas Smith is now managing both Hetherington & Pavilion practices.
Action from previous minutes:

Complaints:

A request to have more information on the website regarding the complaints procedure was actioned.
A complaint leaflet has been attached to the ‘Complaints’ statement under Practice Policies.
1. CQC inspection for Hetherington Group Practice 
This was completed on the 6 March http://www.cqc.org.uk/public
Adrian thanked the PPG members who attended to give support and feedback.

(See website link for a full report)
2. Primary Care development

Adrian presented the following areas: (presentation attached)

Transforming GP
NHS England: Improving General Practice – ‘A call to action’

‘Meeting the challenge’ the importance on how best to develop GP services and to stimulate debate locally.
· Demographics
Changes to demographics -, population larger and older and more living with health problems – discussion on how practices made a difference.
· Technology

How patient survival rates have hugely increased, new drugs, new devices

· Money

There will be no new monies in the next few years
· Keep things good:
Improvements:
· Waiting lists for referrals, quicker turn around
· Patient hospital in-stay shorter

· Various ‘at home’ services and ‘homewards’ for the elderly

· GPs moving towards more patient recall systems

Future of Primary Care
Discussion on Lambeth practices coming together and networking.
Specialised clinics set up locally e.g. minor surgery, contraceptive services.
Local dressing clinics for complex dressings.
· Contract changes
Discussion on the new boundary changes that will take place from October 2014

Those that require a GP near their workplace may register locally.
A pilot on home visits for the local area to cover.

Over 75s to have a named co-ordinated GP
3. Data sharing

Adrian discussed the following areas:

· Care. Data 
A single data warehouse to extract all information over to one system.

This has been suspended for 6 months until access and confidentiality has improved

following security issues that became evident.

· SCR

This is a national programme; it gives authorized healthcare staff a quicker way to get important information about you, in an emergency or out-of-hours.

This includes patient current medication or allergies.

This is currently not widely used.

· Local Sharing

This is currently subject to national government agreement

Information sharing with local practices, hospitals and district nursing teams.

All agreed that this is an important step locally

Areas for patient voices:

· Commissioning public meetings

· Health Watch – http://www.healthwatchlambeth.org.uk/content/events
Big Lambeth Health Debate

Date: 04 Jun 2014 - 18:00 to 20:00
Location: Community Room, Streatham Ice Arena, 386 Streatham High Road, SW16 6HX 
· Supporting Lambeth PPG network, come together with shared learning

4. Feedback on Stour appointment system
Adrian said that we still feel that the model is good although it continues to require fine tuning.

If the problem is urgent, patients can still access appointments on the same day.
It was noted that on-line telephone consultation booking is now available from 8am-9am, access with a pin number obtained from reception.

On-line booking is mostly at the request from commuters trying to access via telephone early morning. There is a mobile app for this feature.
AOB: 
Notice boards
AW discussed the importance of a notice board displaying elderly services in the area.

We will look at space in reception for the information of services.
She also mentioned STH Input clinic where they have a group set up called ‘Together in Pain’

This is to swap ideas and give support also they have social events.

We thought informal social groups as support networks a good thing to have locally.

Next Meeting Date: TBC at Pavilion Medical Centre
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